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Olympia, Washington 98512 

August 30, 2017 

Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, W A 98504-7250 

Candace Shofstall 

Legal Assistant 

(360) 753-7012 

candaces:?j)localaccess.com 

Re: Tenino Telephone Company- Ninth Revision of Sheet No. 21 Cancelling Eighth 
Revision of Sheet No. 21 

Dear Mr. King: 

Attached you will find the above-referenced tariff sheet. The purpose of this filing is to 
delete obsolete services. The services in question are Rotary Dial Service and Touch Calling 
Service. The services have not been offered for many years. This tariff filing is simply an 
administrative cleanup of the obsolete items. 

Under WAC 480-80-123(3)( c), this is a change to a telecommunications tariff that does 
not effect the rates or charges paid by customers since these are obsolete services that have not 
been offered by the Company for many years. Therefore, the tariff change is been made on 
shortened notice as not requiring statutory notice. 

The undersigned has authority to prepare tariff changes and to file those changes with the 
Commission on behalf of the Company. 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

RAF/cs 

cc: Client (via e-mail) 


